
Disclaimer 

The website contains information that is intended to provide information for services provided 

by the Ministry of Justice. Error or omissions can occur in the preparation of the web pages. 

Accordingly, no assurance is given as to the accuracy of any representation, statement, 

information or advice on this website. 

The Ministry of Justice does not guarantee, and accepts no legal liability whatsoever arising 

from or connected to, the accuracy, reliability, currency or completeness of any material 

contained on this website or on any linked site or the listing provided on the website. 

The information on this website is provided solely on the basis that users will be responsible for 

making their own assessment of the materials presented. Therefore, before relying on the 

material on this website, users should exercise their own skill and care with the use of this 

website, and carefully evaluate the accuracy, reliability, currency, completeness and relevance 

of the material on this website or on any linked site for their purposes.    

This website or the information contained in it is not a substitute for independent legal or other 

professional advice and users should obtain appropriate independent professional advice 

relevant to their particular circumstances. 

The Ministry of Justice, the Fijian Government and all employees and agents will not be 

responsible for any loss, damage or injury (including death) however caused (whether caused 

by any negligent or other unlawful act or omission of, by or on the part of the Office, the Fijian 

Government, or any agent or employee of the Office or the Fijian Government) arising from the 

use or of reliance by any person on any information, data or advice (including incomplete, out 

of date, wrong, inaccurate or misleading information, data or advice) expressed or implied in, 

or coming from, this website. 


